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                State of Vermont

September 28, 2005

Ms. Marcia Adams
 
Executive Director
 
South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles
P.O. Box 1498
 
Blythewood, SC 29016-0000
 

Dear Marcia:

It is my pleasure to confirm your appointment to the American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators 
(AAMVA) International Board of Directors for a term of one-year to the 2006 Annual International 
Conference.  I personally appreciate your support and willingness to serve in this AAMVA leadership position 
and look forward to working with you during this important time for our association.  Additional information, 
to include orientation documents, will be sent to you by AAMVA staff.

A comprehensive review of our Strategic Plan is scheduled for this year and will provide clear direction for 
AAMVA’s future.  Our successful navigation of the road mapped by the Strategic Plan is possible primarily 
because of the expertise and commitment of individuals like you.  Your input, ideas, and involvement are 
welcomed and encouraged as we work together as a team.

The theme for the next year is “Collaboration, the Road to Success.”  It is my belief that partnerships between 
jurisdictions, industry, as well as the many other interested parties and federal agencies are vital if solutions are 
to be found and implemented.  I am confident that through combined efforts AAMVA will continue to confront 
issues that face the motor vehicle community as opportunities to pave the way towards a more safe and secure 
nation.  Together, I know we can handle it.

Please contact me if you have any questions, concerns or advice.  You can reach me by phone at (802) 
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828-2011, via e-mail at Bonnie.Rutledge@state.vt.us or by fax at (802) 828-2170.  In addition, AAMVA’s staff 
is always available to assist you.

Marcia, once again, many thanks for your willingness to serve, your assistance, and your support.  I look 
forward to a rewarding experience with you during my year as Chair.

Sincerely,

Bonnie L. Rutledge
Chair of the Board

cc:  Linda Lewis-Pickett, President and CEO
      Karen Grim, President, AAMVA Region II, Inc.
      Fred Porter, Vice President, AAMVA Region II Operations
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